The Washington County Fair Board met in the Conference Room of the County Extension Department in the Court House with only Sahnow and Ball present.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Mrs. J. H. O'Neil was present asking if it might be possible to do something to add more space in the Hobby Hell- or straighten the walls of the quonset hut to give more display space. She suggested using peg-board which would allow for hanging items, pictures, etc., Mr. Sahnow assured her the board would look into the matter and do what could be done to give more display space.

The Washington County Swine Breeders were represented by Alvin Haase, Earl Simantel And Delane Fry asking that the fair board pay the note at the U. S. National Bank which they had signed in getting the swine barn built and which the Fair Board had agreed to pay up to \$350.00 as per minutes of May 15, 1956 and June 5, 1956. It was agreed by Mr. Sahnow that the \$100.00 mentioned as being a part of the \$350.00 would not be deducted from this amount since an extra addition was added to the originally planned building by the Swine Breeders. The Secretary was instructed to pay the note at the Bank in the amount of \$349.99 instructed interest, after contacting one other member of the board for an okey. (Contacted Mr. Lindow- he said okey)

The above group also asked if something could be done towards flooring the swine building to keep the animals out of the mud. A question of blacktopping was brought up and it was the feeling of the swine group representatives that they might raise half enough finances if the fair board would agree to pay half. Mr. Sahnow asked if they would secure a bid on this before any agreement was reached and since there was not a quorum present no business could be transacted Premium money was also discussed, as to the possibility of an increase. Mr. Sahnow stated under the present amount of premium money received he didn't know how it would be possible, but the matter would be taken up further when the other board members were present.

They also asked for panylels to put in the swine barn to retain the pigs-said it would take 40 board feet in each panel with 30 panels. This also was to be taken up at the next meeting.

There being no further business that could be taken care of the meeting stood adjourned.

Repsectfully submitted

ry E. Wedley, Secretar